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To:    Honorable City Councilors 
 
From:  Barney Heath, Director of Planning & Development 
  Jennifer Caira, Chief Planner for Current Planning 
  Amanda Berman, Director of Housing & Community Development  
  Eamon Bencivengo, Housing Development Planner 
 
Date:  September 13, 2019 
 
Subject: Clarification on Comprehensive Permit (40B) Project Eligibility Response 
 

 

Attached below is the procedure followed in response to receiving a project eligibility letter for a 
proposed Comprehensive Permit (40B) project.  
 
 
Project Eligibility Procedure 
 

1. A letter is received in the Mayor’s office indicating that a proposed development has been 
filed with a State agency in accordance with Chapter 40B (see attached 15 Riverdale letter). 

2. The letter provides for a 30-day window for the City to offer comments and often indicates a 
date for a site visit.  

3. A letter is sent to all abutters within 300 feet and email sent to the City Council apprising them 
of the project and requesting comment within two weeks (so there is time for the City to 
prepare a response).  

4. A similar request and deadline is sent to department staff (i.e. engineering, transportation, 
conservation, historic, and parks and recreation) to solicit comments from their boards and 
commissions. 

5. At the same time, a project website is created and made known to all containing all 
information received about the project. 

6. The Planning Department prepares a summary letter and attaches all comments received (see 
Dunstan East letter). 
 
 

At Council President Laredo’s suggestion, we will now include adding a hard copy of the State’s 
project eligibility notice as part of the Council’s Friday packet.  
 
 
 

Ruthanne Fuller 
Mayor 
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The project web pages for the two 40B submissions can be found at: 
 
Dunstan East: http://www.newtonma.gov/gov/planning/current/dunstan_east.asp  
 
15 Riverdale Avenue: http://www.newtonma.gov/gov/planning/current/15_riverdale_avenue.asp  

http://www.newtonma.gov/gov/planning/current/dunstan_east.asp
http://www.newtonma.gov/gov/planning/current/15_riverdale_avenue.asp
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